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FINANCIAL REPORT TO THE MEMBERSHIP 
BACK TO THE FUTURE PART DEUX 2016 – 2017 
Treasurer Barb McArthur for Past Governors Monika McKean & Bill Harris 

Attached please find the reviewed and confirmed financial statement for the Back to the Future Part Deux 
2016 – 2017 Kin year. 

The budget was prepared and passed by the membership to cover financially, the operations of the 
District with a full complement of District Council Members.  There were a couple of variables that affected 
the budget such as only one VG elect instead of a team of two as previous years.  Also, we budgeted to 
have full Deputy Governor representation in each zone for the entire year.  Due to no elected DG or 
various personal reasons, we had a zone without a DG or only one DG instead of two during the Kin year.  
Also, we had two DGs that were not active for the full Kin year.  The decline in members of the District 
Team affect the expense numbers that are covered for various items budgeted including FLC, Spring 
Convention, council meetings and mileage.  Also, in preparation of the budget, we included the cost of 
sending our second Governor to National Convention, but unfortunately, he was unable to attend. 

Income and expenses in the operating budget is fairly self-explanatory.  Monies were invested in an 
interest bearing term and generated $500 interest as income.  Stationary/Secretary expense was over 
budgeted amount due to an extra mailing re dues billing.  Expense lines for Kin Sales/Tributes/Pins and 
District Council Shirts/Badges were greater than budgeted due to increase of item costs. 

With respect to funds in reserve: 

$500.00 was applied for and granted to the Stevensville Kinettes from the Membership Expansion fund.  
These funds were then replenished from the operating surplus as per our house rules. 

$107.30 representing partial payment of first year dues from the Wingham Kin Club were collected and 
moved into the Charter Expansion Fund as per our house rules. 

The NVP Trust Fund remained unchanged as both of our fines pots were voted to go to other areas of 
need. 

We would ask that the membership accept this financial statement and note that our end result is 
$11,553.86 operating surplus. 
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